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Board of Trustees Meeting

September 27, 1999


SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

WESTERN CAMPUS - BRENTWOOD, NEW YORK

SEPTEMBER 27, 1999

The meeting was held on Monday, at 7:30 p.m., at the Western Campus in Brentwood, New York.


Present:

Sally Ann Slacke

Trustee/Chair

Charles L. Lauer

Trustee/Vice Chair

Michael J. Sacca

Trustee/Secretary

John J. Foley


Trustee



Walter C. Hazlitt

Trustee

Michael Hollander

Trustee

Richard Zummo

Trustee

Michael Katzberg

Student Trustee

Salvatore J. La Lima

President

James Canniff


V. P. for Academic & 
Campus Affairs



Joanne Braxton

Executive Dean, Western Campus



John Pryputniewicz

Executive Dean, Ammerman Campus





Charles Stein


College Chief Financial Officer


Absent:



Dennis McCarthy

Trustee

M. Vicki Wacksman

Trustee


Guest:



The Hon. Brian Foley

Suffolk County Legislator


* * * * * * * * * *

A special meeting of the Board of Trustees was called by Chair Sally Ann Slacke to discuss Resolution No. 1790: “Establishing an Enhanced Educational Program by Amending the Agreement with the Suffolk County Community College Adopted Under Resolution No. 847-1989 for the Purpose of Establishing a Reserve Fund to Improve the Ratio of Full-time Faculty to Students and Conforming the Suffolk County Administrative Code.”

A lengthy discussion ensued with comments from Board members reflecting on the language of the resolution and its long-term impact upon the Plan C agreement.











(Cont’d)

Trustee John Foley indicated that, in his opinion, all the questions asked by the trustees are covered and answered within the text of the resolution, which creates a dedicated fund to improve the ratio of full-time faculty members to adjuncts.

Legislator Brian Foley indicated that there are “no strings attached” to this resolution; that it is a dedicated account from sales tax monies, solely for the purpose of improving the ratio of full-time to part-time faculty.  The legislator also apprised the trustees that this resolution was submitted on August 10, and until now, no one from the administration had called his office to discuss it.  In quoting some statistics concerning the use of adjuncts, Legislator Foley indicated that the state average is 2 – 1; whereas Suffolk County Community College’s ratio is 3 – 1.

Legislator Foley reported that $635,000,000 is expected in revenue from the County sales tax next year, $1.5 million of which would go into the College’s “reserve” fund, and not the “contingency” fund.  Legislator Foley indicated that Plan C, which has already been amended in 1994 and 1995, could be further amended to accept the monies from the sales tax.  This money could provide funding to hire 35 new full-time faculty members.  A “non-lapsing” fund could easily be folded into the next budget.  The College would not have to hire faculty one year and fire them the following year.

Trustee Lauer inquired if the figures provided by Legislator Foley included the College’s full-time faculty who teach overload classes, and the legislator responded that the figures indicated strictly part-time people.

Trustee/Secretary Michael Sacca indicated that, although the Legislature may be doing the right thing, in his opinion, this offer of additional funding is being “sugar-coated.”

Legislator Foley objected to this comment.  In addition, he also noted that SCCC is not even close to Nassau Community College in terms of adjunct faculty members.

Trustee Lauer expressed his concern of prerogatives being lost and would like to see a clarification on the role of the Board.

Legislator Foley indicated that, if the trustees agree to accept these monies, once the resolution is amended, the language would be included.

(Cont’d)

Trustee Michael Hollander stated that there are three items he would like to have addressed:


1.  The County Attorney’s legal advice on Plan C;

2.  An analysis of ratios on full- and part-time faculty;


3.  Three analyses prepared by Chuck Stein on use of the $1.5 million:


     (a) an analysis showing if the College uses the entire $1.5 million, how would 


we roll it into any budget in the future;


     (b) a separate analysis showing if we hire only 5 additional faculty, at an 


average salary of $50,000, could we guarantee them employment for the 


next five years; and


     (c)  an analysis showing when we hire full-time people, how much savings do 


we receive from not hiring adjuncts?

Trustee Zummo asked President La Lima the administration’s viewpoint on hiring adjunct faculty.  President La Lima responded that there is a good deal more administrative time needed when hiring part-time faculty.  Although the president believes adjuncts can bring fresh and new experiences with them and there is an advantage to hiring them in certain areas, he personally would like to see a higher percentage of full-time faculty at the College.

President La Lima also noted that, with regard to Nassau Community College, its budget is 30% greater than SCCC’s.

Trustee Zummo inquired as to if there is any data to support that we are losing students to Nassau Community College.  The President responded that the number of charge-back students has declined over the last four years by about 400.   He also noted that we currently have a few more programs at Suffolk than Nassau has.

Legislator Brian Foley remarked that if the Board turns down the $1.5 million, the legislature would find it incredulous.  The legislator indicated that he was attending the meeting to convince the Board that this money is a gift.  

Trustee Hazlitt asked if the Board can accept the resolution the way it is being presented and, moreover, how does the County Executive feel about it?

(Cont’d)

Trustee Foley indicated that there is a time frame in which the County Executive must act upon this. Director of Legislative Review Fred Pollert noted that the resolution will go to Mr. Gaffney for signature by the end of this week.  However, Mr. Pollert indicated that the College has until the end of October to make a decision on accepting this additional funding. Mr. Pollert further stated that, in his opinion after exploring Plan C, he believes that SCCC is not totally autonomous under this agreement.

Legislator Foley stated that, if the County Executive vetoes the resolution, the County Legislature will override his action.  However, if the trustees do not amend Plan C, the legislature cannot go ahead.  

The Board members unanimously agreed that another meeting will be necessary before reaching a decision on this matter, and tentatively set the date for Monday, October 11, 1999 at 9:00 a.m. in the Alumni Room (Brookhaven Gym), at the Ammerman Campus.  The president’s office will call the trustees to confirm the date and time.

Before closing the meeting, Ellen Schuler Mauk, president of the Faculty Association, distributed charts and graphs on 1998-99 College Stats & Faculty Facts to the Board members, along with a brochure on The Vanishing Professor, published by the American Federation of Teachers.

The next regular monthly meeting of the Board will take place on Thursday, October 28, 1999 at 6:00 p.m., in the Alumni Room (Brookhaven Gymnasium), at the Ammerman Campus, Selden.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael J. Sacca








Secretary










Board of Trustees

